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On January 23, 2008, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a petition from Pepperidge Farm, Inc. for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the installation of a 1.2 megawatt fuel cell to be located at its facility at 1414 Blue Hills Avenue in Bloomfield. The petition was field reviewed by Council member Dan Lynch and Council staff member David Martin on February 8, 2008.  Tom Reith, Pepperidge Farm’s manager of Infrastructure and Environmental Engineering, attended the field review representing Pepperidge Farm. Eric Stroehle of FuelCell Energy, the supplier of the fuel cell, was also present.
The proposed fuel cell would be installed on a 42-foot by 58-foot concrete pad in the rear of the Pepperidge Farm plant. There is an existing 250 kW fuel cell on the south side of the building that was approved under Petition 711. This fuel cell would remain in operation after the installation of the new, larger fuel cell. The two fuel cells would provide the plant’s base electrical load. A small amount of surplus electricity would be exported back to the grid on Saturdays during plant cleanup. There is an existing natural gas line at the plant which supplies gas to the existing fuel cell. This line would be extended to the rear of the plant to supply the proposed fuel cell. 
Exhaust heat from the fuel cell operation would be used to help generate process steam for the bakery. Excess heat would be used in the oxidizer in the plant’s air pollution control system.
Air emissions from the fuel cell would be below thresholds that require air permits from DEP.
The Pepperidge Farm plant is surrounding by a chain link security fence. There are no residential areas in the vicinity that would have a view of the fuel cell. The closest residential property is 900 feet away. The average estimated noise level from the fuel cell would be 72 dB(A) at 10 feet from the plant perimeter in free field.

Pepperidge Farm contends that the proposed installation would have no adverse environmental effects and would result in a decrease in the amount of pollution generated if the same amount of electricity were to be generated by a power plant. 
